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Horseshoe Crab Board Initiates Addendum VII to implement  
Adaptive Management  

New Framework will Incorporate Multispecies Management 
 

Alexandria, VA – The Commission’s Horseshoe Crab Management Board voted to initiate Addendum VII 
to implement the Adaptive Resource Management framework.  The framework, under development since 
2007, will incorporate both shorebird and horseshoe crab abundance levels when considering the 
optimized horseshoe crab harvest level for the Delaware Bay area.  The ARM framework was developed 
by the Commission, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, and U.S. Geological Survey in recognition of the 
importance of horseshoe crab eggs to shorebirds in the Delaware Bay Region and was peer-reviewed in 
2009. 
 
The Draft Addendum will additionally address allocation of the ARM harvest output among the four states 
of New Jersey, Delaware, Virginia, and Maryland that harvest horseshoe crabs from the Delaware Bay 
population.  The allocation is based upon multiple decision options, including the proportion of horseshoe 
crabs harvested that originate from Delaware Bay and a potential harvest cap for Virginia and Maryland to 
protect crabs that do not originate from Delaware Bay.  The Board had received input on the allocation 
options from the Delaware Bay Ecosystem Technical Committee at the March 2011 meeting, and from the 
Horseshoe Crab and the Shorebird Advisory Panels at today’s meeting.  All options considered by the 
committee and panels will be included as options in the Draft Addendum.  After review by the Board, the 
draft Addendum will be available for public comment. 
 
In additional business, the Board approved formation of an ad-hoc working group, made up of technical 
committee members and biomedical representatives, to develop best management practices to minimize 
coastwide mortality from the practice of collecting horseshoe crab blood for worldwide biomedical uses.  
The Board recognizes the important health impacts of the biomedical industry as well as the regional 
differences that can exist among companies.  The working group will report back to the Board on its 
findings. For more information, please Danielle Brzezinski, Fishery Management Plan Coordinator, at 
dbrzezinski@asmfc.org or 703.842.0740. 
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